Strategic Planning Division

Belfast Planning Service
Belfast City Council
Ground Floor

Cecil Ward Building
4-10 Linenhall Street
Belfast

BT2 8BP

Dear SiryfMadam

Department for

Infrastructure

An Roinn

Bonneagair

www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Clarence Court

10-18 Adelaide Street
Belfast

BT2 8GB

Tel: 0300 200 7830

Your reference:
OQur reference: LAQ4/2016/2243/PAN

Date: 8 November 2016

Location: Lands approx. 65m SE of 101, 101a, 101b and 103 Airport Road
West, Belfast Harbour Estate, Belfast and also the route of the
underground gas pipeline (UGP) connection.

Proposal: Erection of 480MW CCGT gas fired power generation station
with associated development including construction of
underground gas pipeline connection between the existing
Knocknagoney Gas Pressure Reduction Station and the power

generation site.

For your information and in accordance with Regulation 5(1) of the Planning
(Development Management) Regulations {NI) 2015, please find enclosed a copy of a
Proposal of Application Notice for the above development which was received by the

Department on 18 October 2016.

The Department served a notice under section 26(4) for the proposed development
on 26 April 2016 and a copy of this notice is also enclosed. The planning application
cannot be made to the Department before 10 January 2017.

| trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Nicole Thompson
Senior Planning Officer
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